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SUNDAY 
11:00am Morning worship 
       (Holy Communion - first Sunday) 
       (Family Parade Service - third Sunday) 
  (regular service - other Sundays) 

11:00am Adventurers (3 years upwards) 
12:30pm Church Meeting (as announced - see diary) 
 

MONDAY 
2:15pm Friendship Club (once monthly - see diary) 

6:00pm - 7:30pm  BB Anchor Boys (5-8 years) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm  BB Junior Section (8-11 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  BB Company Section (11-15 years)  
7:30pm - 9:00pm  BB Seniors (15-18 years) 
 

WEDNESDAY 
9:45am - 11:30am  Joint Bible Study at 
    Lancaster Road URC 
    (every other week - see diary) 
 

THURSDAY 
10:00am - 12:00pm Henrietteôs open office at 
    Christ Church 
 

FRIDAY 
5:00pm - 6:15pm  Rainbows (5-7 years) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm  Brownies (7-10 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  Guides (10-14 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm  Rangers (14-20 years) 
 

VARIOUS DAYS 
8:00pm Elders Meeting (as announced - see diary) 

CHRIST CHURCH WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 



MINISTERôS LETTER OCTOBER 2015 

Stormy seas... 
One of my former lecturers and now principal of Westminster 
College, Neil Thorogood, is an artist. His drawings and 
paintings are inspired; they often picture things from a 
surprising perspective. 
My absolute favourite is a painting called Jesus calms the 
storm (see Mark 4:35-41), in Neilôs series Bible from the Air. 
The latest version of this painting is currently drying, so I am 
told, before it hopes to find a home on one of my walls. Once 
it has, you are all invited to come and have a look at it! 
 
Many of us have had the experience of being caught in 
stormy seas at some point or another. We know how it feels 
when the waves of lifeôs storms relentlessly beat down upon 
us, causing us to fear that any moment now we might drown. 
But so far and - as we often recognise ï by Godôs power and 
grace we have survived and are still here to tell our story. 
 
At the time of writing, my computer and TV screen show a 
string of unbroken pictures of people on the move within 
Europe. Thousands and thousands of displaced children, 
women and men walk in and out of my living room as BBC, 
Sky TV and Al Jazeera journalists report on the many 
desperate journeys of courageous people.    
 
Refugees. Although some stubbornly keep calling them 
immigrants. 
Refugees. Although they are perceived by some as the tidal 
wave that will kill prosperity in Europe. 
Refugees. Who have faced the waves of stormy seas; 
literally. In a heart-breaking attempt to escape events that 
would eventually have drowned them. 
 
It might be true, that there is no easy solution to this exodus 



MINISTERôS LETTER OCTOBER 2015 continued... 

of Biblical proportions (as one reporter called it). 
But in the meantime... we can ask ourselves if perhaps God 
has a plan with this. 
In the meantime... we can treat these people with respect.  
And if we feel we are too far removed from the frontlines to 
have any influence: remember that we have the real power 
to give them a human face and call them by a human name. 
Our sisters and brothers of one human race. 
 
Yours in Christ, 

Henriette  

NEWS OF THE FELLOWSHIP 

Rev Hazel Day celebrated her 90th birthday and Christine 
Hughes and Stephen Gilburt their 70th birthdays with friends 
from Christ Church at the Moon Under Water on Sunday 6th 
September. 
 
We think of Hazel, who is in St Michaelôs Hospital after 
having a fall at home resulting in a broken leg. We wish her a 
speedy recovery. 
 
Rev Vivian Buddle, who was the minister at Christ Church 
from 1960 to 1965, has moved with his wife Mary to live with 
their daughter Judith near Yarm. Their new address is 
ñStrathmoreò, Low Lane, High Leven, near Yarm,  
Stockton-on-Tees, TS15 9JT. Their telephone number is 
01642 901 174. 
 
Let us remember all our church family in our prayers and 
caring. 



Christ Church URC aims to provide through its worship, 
work, witness and mission an effective contribution to the 
spiritual and social welfare of the Church family and the 

wider community. 

MISSION STATEMENT 

The next meeting of the Friendship Club will take place as 
follows, at 2:15pm in the Christ Church Hall. 

 
Monday 19th October 
Cruising - Jim Holliday 

 
There will also be tea, cakes and a chance for a natter at 
the meetings! Everyone is very welcome. Further future 

dates will be announced in due course. 
 

óThe Lord your God will be with you 
wherever you goô 

 
For more information please contact  
Sylvia Coombs on 020 8363 3543. 

FRIENDSHIP CLUB AUTUMN 2015 

JOINT BIBLE STUDY GROUP 

Meetings of the Joint Bible Study Group with Lancaster Road 
URC take place in the Church Lounge at Lancaster Road 
URC on alternate Wednesday mornings from 9:45am to 
11:30am. Forthcoming meetings will take place on 14th 
October, 28th October, 11th November and every two weeks 
thereafter. 
 
Everyone is very welcome. For further information, please 
speak to the minister, Rev Henriette Wentink. 



òEnter to worship, depart to serveó 

CHRIST CHURCH MOTTO 

ELDERS NOMINATIONS 

Nominations are invited for church members to serve Christ 
Church as Elders for 2016. 
 
Forms may be obtained from the Church Secretary, Stephen 
Gilburt, and should be returned signed to the minister or 
Secretary no later than Sunday 25th October. 
 
The election will take place at the following Church Meeting 
which has been provisionally arranged for Sunday 1st 
November. 

Stephen Gilburt 

CONTACTING THE MINISTER 

Henriette can be found in the three churches between 
10:00am and 12:00pm on the following days each week: 
 
Wednesday: Bush Hill Park URC 
Thursday: Christ Church URC (knock loudly on the side door 
by Christ Church Close) 
Friday: Lancaster Road URC 
 
You are welcome to come and see her on any of these days. 
 
If you would like to get in touch with Henriette outside of 
these times, she can also be contacted by email on 
henriettewentinknl@gmail.com or phone on 020 8366 1284. 
Please note that Henrietteôs day off is Tuesday. 



Forty Hill Farm will be open free of charge on Sunday 11th 
October when the animals may be seen before the Harvest 
Service in the Barn at 4:00pm. 

FORTY HILL FARM & HARVEST SERVICE 

Enfield Choral Societyôs autumn concert Folk Songs From 
Round the World will be held on Saturday 17th October 
2015 at 7:30pm at St Paulôs Church, Church Hill, Winchmore 
Hill, N21 1JA. Tickets are Ã12 (Ã10 concessions) in advance, 
Ã14 (Ã12 concessions) on the door, or Ã5 for under 18s. 
They are available from any choir member or from the ticket 
hotline on 07856 793 434 or email 
tickets@enfieldchoralsociety.org.uk. 

ENFIELD CHORAL SOCIETY CONCERT 

This year, the United Reformed Church are changing the 
way they gather prayers for the URCôs prayer handbook. 
 
They are, for the first time, including non-commissioned 
prayers and are positively encouraging submissions from 
every part of our diverse denomination. 
 
The prayer handbook will continue to follow the lectionary, 
and a theme has been added - Feasts and Festivals - to help 
inspire authors. 
 
Further details, including guidelines and timetables, are 
available on the URC website at 
www.urc.org.uk/prayer-handbook-writing.html 
 
The first deadline for receipt of prayers is 2nd November. 

URC PRAYER HANDBOOK 



On Sunday 6th September, a group of people from Christ 
Church ventured to the Moon Under Water following the 
morning service where we enjoyed a lovely lunch to 
celebrate Rev Hazel Dayôs 90th birthday and Christine 
Hughes and Stephen Gilburtôs 70th birthdays. 
 
The photos below are from this very enjoyable occasion. 
Happy birthday to Hazel, Christine and Stephen! 

A LOVELY BIRTHDAY LUNCH 

On Sunday 13th September, our morning worship service 
was led by Rev Henriette Wentink. During the service, our 
friends from Spirit and Life Baptist Church danced and sang, 
and also gave Henriette a cultural welcome to Enfield! 

WORSHIP WITH HENRIETTE 



WORSHIP WITH HENRIETTE continued... 

How about this for a possible fundraising idea? This church 
is giving people who particularly dislike a hymn to ban it 
being played for a while year - a good chance to avoid 
having to endure those hymns that you just canôt stand! 
(Image from @UnvirtuousAbbey on Twitter) 

TIRING HYMNS 



CHRIST CHURCH HARVEST FESTIVAL 

On Sunday 20th September, our Harvest Festival Family 
Parade Service took place. The service was led by members 
of Christ Churchôs Worship Group. 
 
During the service, people were invited to bring forward gifts 
of food, which were collected and donated to the Christian 
Action Housing Association, a charity helping needy people 
(particularly young homeless people) in Enfield. The loose 
offering was donated to Sight Savers International. 
 
As part of the harvest celebrations, our youth organisations 
(Rainbows, Brownies, Guides, Rangers and Boysô Brigade) 
each decorated an area of the church for the service. Photos 
of the decorations can be seen on these pages. 
 
This page, top: Brownies 
 
This page, bottom: 
Boysô Brigade 
 
Next page, top left and 
top right: Rangers 
 
Next page, middle left: 
Guides 
 
Next page, bottom: 
Rainbows 
 
Thank you to all who 
were involved in putting 
together these lovely 
decorations. 



CHRIST CHURCH HARVEST FESTIVAL continued... 



FAMILY PARADE SERVICES FOR 2016 

At the Youth Leaders Council on Thursday 10th September, 
it was agreed that the Family Parade Service dates for the 
remainder of 2015 and into 2016 will be as follows: 
 
2015 
18th October  Boysô Brigade Enrolment 
15th November  Church Anniversary 
13th December  Christmas Nativity 
 
2016 
17th January 
14th February  Guides Thinking Day 
6th March   Mothering Sunday 
17th April   BB Enfield Battalion Church Parade 
15th May   Junior Church & Youth Sunday 
19th June   Fatherôs Day 
18th September  Harvest Festival 
16th October  Boysô Brigade Enrolment 
20th November  Church Anniversary 
11th December  Christmas Nativity 
 
In addition, the Easter Sunday service on 27th March 2016 
will be an all age service. Details of who will be leading the 
services in 2016 will be announced in due course. 

In the last couple of weeks a 
brand new website for the  
3rd Enfield Boysô Brigade  
has been launched.  
It can be found at 
www.3rdenfieldbb.co.uk -  
be sure to check it out! 

3RD ENFIELD BB WEBSITE 



On Monday 21st September, the Friendship Club had a very 
interesting meeting when Rosemary Randall demonstrated 
the various techniques involved in silk painting, illustrated 
with a wide range of her work. 
 
Members were then invited to try silk painting for themselves 
and the pictures below show the artists displaying their work. 

Stephen Gilburt 

FRIENDSHIP CLUB IN SEPTEMBER 

A picture of Rev Hazel Day 
on her 90th birthday, which 
she celebrated at  
St Michaelôs Hospital. 
 
Members of her family and 
friends from her retirement 
flats visited her for a 
birthday tea on  
21st September. 
 
Hazel recently had a fall at home and broke her leg. We wish 
her a speedy recovery. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO HAZEL 



On Saturday 12th and Sunday 13th September, the Enfield 
Town & Country Show took place in Enfield Town Park. A 
large number of performance items were put on throughout 
the weekend, and there were a number of stalls put on by 
local businesses, charities, voluntary organisations etc. 
including The Boysô Brigade and Girlguiding. 
 
Check out a couple of photos below of the Enfield Battalion 
Boysô Brigade stall, which included display stands, leaflets 
and an inflatable bungee run for people to have a go on! 

ENFIELD TOWN & COUNTRY SHOW 

On Monday 21st September, the Anchors and Juniors at the 
3rd Enfield got the chance to do some biscuit decorating. 

3RD ENFIELD BB UPDATE 





THAMES NORTH LOCAL AREA GROUPS 

Progress in forming local area groups in the Thames 
North Synod (based on a meeting with Area Committee 
Conveners on 9th September 2015): 
 
The Lea Valley Area seems best split into two local area 
groups. The northern churches, comprising 8 churches in 
Enfield and 3 in Hertfordshire, are near to finalising their 
arrangement as a local area group. 
 
The southern churches have more difficulties as a group in 
that there are very limited connections between the churches 
and few resources within them. This group will need further 
help and support. 
 
It appears most likely that the six Area Committees (Central 
and North London, West London, Chiltern, St Albans, Lea 
Valley and Roding) will be succeeded by 13 Local Area 
Groups. 
 
By the November Synod meeting probably 9 will be ready to 
be formally commissioned, with the remaining four thereafter. 
A significant majority of LEP leadership is in support of Local 
Area Groups. 
 
In order to aid transition when the Area Committees cease to 
exist, the Conveners agreed a task team might be appointed 
for a limited period in each Area, to assist churches in 
forming groups and to help with other issues, as required, 
thus allowing time for the pastoral committee to pick up its 
responsibilities. 
 
(Text extracted from a paper produced by Thames North 
Synod in advance of the September 2015 Synod meeting.) 



THAMES NORTH SYNOD ROADSHOWS 

The Thames North Synod of the United Reformed Church 
will be holding two more workshops as part of the óMaking it 
Workô Synod Roadshow on the following dates: 
 
Saturday 24th October at Lumen URC: 
¶ Making it INTER_CULTURAL, Making it TOGETHER, 

Making it CONTEXTUAL, Making it CHURCH, Making it 
ONLINE, Making it ALL_AGE. 

 
Saturday 7th November at Trinity URC Walthamstow: 
¶ Making it HOSPITABLE, Making it POSSIBLE, Making it 

CONTEXTUAL, Making it CHURCH, Making it ONLINE, 
Making it ALL_AGE. 

 
If you would like further information or would like to book a 
place, please contact the Thames North Synod Office: 
 
Email: bookings@urcthamesnorth.org.uk 
Phone: 020 7799 5000 

The November 2015 newsletter will be published on 
Sunday 25th October. 

 
Items intended for inclusion in this issue should be with the 

Editor, Tom Boorman, by Sunday 11th October. 
Late submissions may be held over to the following issue. 

 
Please contact Tom with any items to be included in future 
issues. Items can be received either in paper form at 
Sunday worship, by email to mail@ccurc.org.uk 

or by phone on 07903 605 545. 

NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER 



NOW ON AT ST LUKEõS CHURCH 

EXHIBITION  
 

A HISTORY OF THE AREA & PARISH OF CLAY HILL 
FROM 1850 TO TODAY 

In St Lukeôs Church, Phipps Hatch Lane, EN2 0HL 
 

Until the end of October 
Open Wednesdays to Saturdays 

Refreshments available in Karenôs Kitchen 
 

ADMISSION FREE! 

CELEBRATING 125 YEARS 




